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Piopio College  

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ COMING EVENTS 

Panui 21 ð 28 June 2018 

28 June (Thur) 

- Waikato Secondary Schools 

Squash Boysô Team 

Tournament 

- Rural Schools Science Fair 
 

5 July (Thur) 

- Year 9 New Plymouth Trip 
 

6 July (Fri) 

- Matariki Celebration 11am 

- Last day of Term 2 
 

23 July (Mon) 

- Teacher Only Day 
 

24 July (Tues) 

- First day back of Term 3 

TǛnǕ koutou e te WhǕnau, o Te Kura Tuarua o Piopio 

 

We are nearly at the end of Term Two. Reports are being written and assessments 

marked, a busy time of year. We hope to get the reports out in the first week of Term 

Three. As mentioned last week, we will also be including a small survey for you to 

complete as we seek feedback on the format of our reports, so please take a few 

minutes to complete this and return it to us via the reception. We appreciate any  

constructive feedback as we strive to improve our communication and systems. 

 

As we head towards our mid-year break, we once again sharpen our focus on the 

end of year achievement goals. I encourage students to do everything in their power 

to ensure success this year. 

 

Next week, Friday 6 July, we will be having our Matariki Festival. Preparations are 

looking really good and will set the college up to finish the term on yet another high. 

WhǕnau are welcome to participate in our celebrations. Please see the attached 

pages for the ñMatariki Festival: Order of Dayò. 

 

Again, a big thank you to all of those who attended our community consultation 

evening last Wednesday (20 June).  It was a successful evening with a lot of       

constructive and positive feedback, sharing ideas, aspirations and thoughts. We  

really appreciate everyoneôs contribution, and will be looking at holding another of 

these evenings later in the year. 

 

On another note, we are currently experiencing a national shortage of relief teachers 

and reader/writers. So if you have the experience to work with students, especially in 

literacy and numeracy, or have been part of the teaching or relief teaching crew, and 

are looking to supplement your income, please drop us a line or email us at          

admin@piopio.school.nz as we have some capacity and want your experience to 

make a difference to our students. 

 

I would like to make a special mention also to Kyryn Young, who was awarded a Sir 

Peter Blake Trust Young Leader Award. Congratulations Kyryn! 

 

NgǕ mihi nui, 

 

Johan van Deventer 

Principal/Tumuaki 

FINANCE OFFICE HOURS 
 

Monday to Friday 

10.25am to 10.40am 
 

Monday and Friday 

12.50pm to 1.05pm 
 

Tuesday to Thursday 

12.25pm to 12.40pm 

 

LIBRARY HOURS 

MondayðThursday 

10am to 2.30pmðTerm only 

library@piopio.school.nz 

 

PIOPIO COLLEGE 

18 Aria Road, Piopio 3912 

07 877 8173 or 

0800 240 173 

www.piopio.school.nz 

 

PRINCIPAL/TUMUAKI 

Johan van Deventer 

admin@piopio.school.nz 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Day 3 Day 4 Day 5 Day 6 Day 1 

TIMETABLE 

Right: Our scheduled 

timetable days for    

Week 10, of Term 2. 



SPORTS DRAWS AND RESULTS 
 

DRAWS 
 

Thursday, 28 June 
 

Netball: C4 ð PPCA vs Pukenui Gold, at 4.15pm 

  C3 ð PPC Development vs TWOM, at 5.30pm 

  C5 ð Piopio College A vs Huia White, at 6.30pm  
 

Saturday, 30 June  
 

Football: Piopio Eagles vs Pukenui Gold, at Centennial Park, at 10.30am 
 

Rugby: Piopio 1st XV vs Te Awamutu College 2, at Te Awamutu College Field 2, at 11am 

  Under 14ôs TKHS/Piopio vs St Peterôs School, at St Peterôs, at 9.00am 

  Under 13ôs Bush-Piopio vs Western United, at Waitomo Domain, at 12.30pm 
 

RESULTS 
 

Netball: PPCA lost by 9 vs Otorohanga South School 

  PPC Development won vs Flames  

  Piopio College A (40) vs Waitomo (24) 
 

Football: Piopio Eagles (1) vs TKP Lasers (18) 
 

Rugby:  Piopio 1st XV (38) vs Rototuna Junior High School (5) 

  Under 14ôs TKHS/Piopio (64) vs HBHS U14 white (5) 

  Under 13ôs Bush-Piopio (15) vs TJR Stags (38) 
 

Hockey: PC Red (0) vs St Jos (2) - Player of the Game: Janey Pease 

  PC Black (2) vs TKP Lightning Sticks (2) - After penalty shootout, this game was a draw for 1st place! 
 

Both hockey teams played an awesome season, they represented our 

school displaying our MANA values proudly. A big thank you to our parents, 

Jen Child, Heather Pease and the Draper whanau for making time to come 

and watch our teams.  Next up, for 10 of our players is the AIMS games in  

September held at Mount Maunganui. Big thanks again, to everyone who 

bought a HǕngi, donated goods for the HǕngi, sponsored the team and 

gave generous donations. We are all set to go to represent our Kura! 

CRUSADER MEATS COMES CALLING 
 

Piopio College has committed to be involved with the SSEP program that links businesses with schools. As a result 

of that involvement, Mike Ramsey, Crusader Meats Production Manager, and Sarah Ronaldson, Human Resources 

Advisor, visited our Year 10 Science class this week. The purpose was to begin a process that allows students to 

see links between what they learn in class and what happens in industry. In this case, it is what happens at a meat 

works, and there is more to the business than killing sheep! 
 

During the visit to Piopio College, Mike laid out the contents of a large bin onto the floor of the laboratory. Everything 

in the digestive track and internal organs of a goat emerged and was poked, prodded and examined. Explanations 

of the function of each named organ was given, as well as how it was used and where it went to market. Lively   

responses resulted when the stomach and the large  

intestines were cut open to reveal their rather smelly 

contents. Well done to David Robinson (who inflated the 

lungs) and Rebekah Knox who also had the  courage to 

be hands on under the guidance of Mike.  The greatest 

surprise was the opening of a placenta by Rebekah to 

reveal two premature kids. After a range of questions 

and answers it was clean up time with a vote of thanks 

offered by Asha Goddard on behalf of the class. Can't 

wait now 'til the site visit by the class to the meat works! 
 

Richard O'Dea - HoD Science 

PC Black & TKP 



NEWSLETTER THANKS 
 

Thank you to the parents and community members 

who send in photos and stories for the newsletter, it is 

greatly appreciated. We value our community and the 

families who support Piopio College and are happy to 

promote student achievements in and out of school as 

well as community events and news. All stories and 

photos can be sent to library@piopio.school.nz  

 YEAR 11 TE KAURI LODGE STUDY CAMP - TERM 3 
Please remember permission slips are due back today, Thursday, 28th June.  All Year 11 students received a letter 

last week with information about the Year 11 study camp.  Please fill in the required medical information and return 

the permission slips asap to the main office.  Thanks, Sue Draper - Year 11 Dean 

CONGRATULATIONS  
 

To Kyryn Young who has 

won a Sir Peter Blake Trust 

Young Leader Award! 
 

The award goes to Kyryn 

for showing his: 

- Integrity 

- Determination and the will 

to succeed 

- Being a good team  

builder, leader and member 

- Being hard working and 

knowing how to have fun 
 

Well done!! 

NETBALL 
Well done to Atiria Barrowcliffe, Jadalee James, 

Layken-Leigh Mita-Ngauru and Potahi McTainsh, 

Maniapoto Year 8 Netball Representatives, who   

competed in a Netball Tournament in Waitakere, 

Auckland over the weekend. Although they didnôt 

walk away with a win, they played every game with a 

fight and made the other teams work hard for the win. 

Well done team!! 

RUGBY 
 

Congratulations to Malachi Laird on making the King 

Country under 14 rugby rep side! 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 

There is an extremely large amount of overdue books. All 

books need to be returned to the library by the end of Term 

2. If you have borrowed any books, please have a look 

around your home as well as school, and your classrooms 

and return as soon as possible. If they are not returned, 

they will be presumed ólostô and you will be charged for  

replacement copies. 

PIOPIO DENTAL - IS YOUR CHILD DUE 

FOR THEIR YEARLY DENTAL CHECK 

UP? 
 Is your child Year 9 and above and under the age of 

18? Piopio Dental have received a grant from 

Wrigleys to further improve the quality of preventative 

care we will provide for your child/ren. Piopio Dental 

provides dental care for all of the family, free dental 

care for children under 18yrs, ACC and WINZ      

treatments (T&C apply). Care for all primary and    

intermediate children is still provided by the School 

Dental Therapist. Please give us a call to make a 

booking or feel free to pop in. Located at: 2 Kawana 

Street, Piopio. Phone  07 877 8864. 


